
Minutes from June 28, 2016 Sacred Heart Pastoral Council Meeting - Approved 
 
Attendance:  Fr. Burkle, Annette Uker, Jo Popp, Marge Markham, Keith Mayer, Rod 
Koch, Bill Denner, Tom Thome, Mark Ringhofer 
Absent: Audrey Christensen, Samantha Taets 
 
Opening prayer by Father Burkle 
 
Finance Report:  Bill went over finances and basically we are meeting our expenses 
with our income. We talked about the shared expenses with Visitation and it was the 
recommendation of the Finance Committee to split cost by number of envelope 
contributors which is about 65% - 35% but Visitation would pay us rent for offices and 
rectory. 
 
Guild Report: They pay KCs $50 for each Guild Supper, paid ACCW dues, and donated 
to CHWC. 
 
Pastoral Minister Report: Annette read a thank you from CHWC group. 
 
Fr. Burkle Report: July 7 groups coming in at 5:15pm and 6:30pm to present about 
Feasibility Study. Pastoral Council, Finance Council, and Building Committees invited. 
 
New Business:  We decided to have an "End of Summer BBQ Bash" to replace the Fall 
Festival. It will be Saturday, August 20, from 5:00-8:00 pm with Mass at 4:00 pm that 
day. Cattlemen's Assoc. with our help will prepare Ribeye sandwiches, hamburger and 
hot dog meals to include potato salad, chips, baked beans, carrots and a drink. We will 
also still have a raffle. 
 
New officers were elected with Keith - Chairman, Tom - Vice Chair and Audrey - 
Secretary. Cluster Council Reps will be Audrey, Rod, Mark and Tom. 
 
Next meeting:  special meeting July 26th @ 7:00pm to talk about plans for "Bash" 
 
Regular Meeting - 7:00pm August 23 at Osage to be followed by St. Isidore Pastoral 
Council meeting at 8:00 pm. 
 
Submitted by Keith Mayer 


